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Addendum No. 1 to RFQ No. 2022/23-001R 
Professional Services for Off Highway Vehicle Use Environmental Impact Assessment 

 
 
November 3, 2022 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
The City of Sedona, Arizona is issuing this Addendum No. 1 to the Request for Qualifications cited above as 
originally issued at the time of solicitation for statements of qualifications for the Professional Services for Off 
Highway Vehicle Use Environmental Impact Assessment project.  For any statement of qualifications to be 
considered responsible and responsive, receipt of this addendum must be acknowledged. 
 
This Addendum contains two (2) pages, including this page. 
 
This Addendum clarifies the following: 
 
QUESTIONS 
 

1. Submitted question: 
 
QUESTION: Does the City have specific water quality or air quality pollutants of concern for 

assessing/monitoring as part of this study? 
 
RESPONSE:   Water Quality – The City would like to determine if nearby water resources (if any) are, 

in general, being polluted.  The City would like the successful firm to conduct water testing 
and deliver a report on what pollutants are present for further analysis. 

 
 Air Quality – The primary pollutant for this project is particulate matter (dust). 
 

2. Submitted question: 
 
QUESTION: Besides the obvious primary pollutant of concern, particulate matter, for which air 

pollutants does the City desire monitoring be performed? 
 
RESPONSE:   If possible and appropriate for this assessment, monitoring for exhaust pollutants 

resulting from the operation of off highway vehicles may be desirable. 
 
 It is the intention of the City to collaborate with the successful firm to finalize the scope of 

the assessment to determine the appropriate types of monitoring for this project. 
 

3. Submitted question: 
 
QUESTION: Would the 5 locations be inclusive of upwind monitoring site(s)?  Or in addition? 
 
RESPONSE:   Locations to be monitored are still to be determined.  The successful firm is invited to 

recommend locations for monitoring based on a preliminary list of sites; however, the 
final list of locations will be determined once project planning with the successful firm 
begins.   



 
 

 
 

    Procurement Department  l  (928) 203-5040  l  sedonaaz.gov 
 

  
END OF ADDENDUM NO. 1 

 
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT 
I have received Addendum No. 1 for the Professional Services for Off Highway Vehicle Use Environmental Impact 
Assessment project as described above and acknowledge it as part of the Contract Documents for this project. 
 
 
            
Print Business Name     Date 
 
 
            
Signature      Title 
 
 
 
 
Addendum No. 1 issued by Alicia Peck, Sustainability Manager, City of Sedona. 
 
 
       November 3, 2022   
Alicia Peck      Date 
 


